
Town of Garfield Regular Meeting 
Tuesday, March 13, 2018 – 6:30 p.m. 

Garfield Town Hall 
 

Chairman Steve Dickinsen called the regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of 
Garfield to order on Tuesday, March 13, at 6:35 p.m. in the town hall on Hillcrest Road. 
Present were Chairman Dickinsen, First Supervisor Lamoine Hanson, Second Supervisor 
Glenn Fremstad, Treasurer Clark Walker, and Clerk Ardy Robertson. Meeting notice verified.  
Also in attendance were road patrolman Don Brasda, Alice Glavin, Karl Schearer, and Jack 
Ikhtiari Sr. of Kamduke Web Designs.  
 
Robertson read the minutes of the February 13, 2018 regular board meeting.  Motion made by 
Fremstad seconded by Hanson, to approve minutes as presented.  Motion carried.  
 
Treasurer’s report of income and expenses for February 2018 was presented by Treasurer 
Walker.  Motion to approve treasurer’s report made by Hanson, seconded by Fremstad.  
Motion carried.  
 
Reconciliation Report presented by Clerk and Treasurer. Motion to approve reconciliation 
report made by Dickinsen, seconded by Hanson.  Motion carried. 
 
Clerk presented monthly bills for payment. Motion by Hanson, seconded by Fremstad and 
carried to pay the bills. 
 
Some members of the Plan Commission were present. Clerk passed out copies of the old 
Metallic Mining Ordinance which will be reviewed. They will also review the cemetery 
ordinance which is online on the Wisconsin Towns Association website. They will meet April 
7th at the Town Hall at 11 a.m. 
 
Jack Ikhtiari Sr. of Kamduke Web Designs was present and gave a presentation on what he 
could do for our website. 
 
Road maintenance – Hours for the next month to be as needed, per the board. Annual road bans 
have been put up and will remain in effect until breakup is deemed to be over. Discussion on 
two culverts which have moved due to frost. Dickinsen applied for a grant for a culvert on 
Sand Lane, however the board is deciding whether to fix the large culvert on Searcy Road first. 
We also have the Old 17 Road grant to consider. 
 
Recycling – Tire Round Up and White Goods Round Up coming up. 
 
Correspondence – Letter received from Doug and Melissa Row and Felty T. Borntreger 
dealing with their organic growing operation, asking the board to refrain from spraying 
herbicides and pesticides near their land. As stated last month, following receipt of their email 
with a similar request, the board will make every effort to comply.  
 
Board of Review training to be held in Eau Claire on Saturday, March 24th. Clark Walker, 
Alice Glavin, Lamoine Hanson and Ardy Robertson, as well as Steve Dickinsen will attend and 
take the training. 
 



Fire Board – the new fire building may come in under the $2 Million mark. There are a few 
things such as some doors needing to be reinstalled, but the building is mostly done. 
 
Building Information Permit Application was received from Jim Rindahl for a 44x72 pole 
shed. Payment of $25 received. Motion by Hanson, seconded by Fremstad, to approve. Motion 
carried. 
 
Motion to adjourn made by Fremstad, seconded by Hanson, and carried.  Meeting adjourned. 
Next meeting will be held Tuesday, April 10, at 6:30 p.m. in the town hall. 
 
Ardy Robertson, Clerk 
 
 


